


		WROXETER & UPPINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
on the 3rd April 2023 at 7:30pm
Visitor Centre, Wroxeter Vineyard
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

     Present:               Councillors Mr B Nelson (Chairman), Mrs J Davies, Mr M Millington, 
                                  Mr I Sherwood, Mr P Davies, Mr K Rowlands, Mrs. V Amos

In attendance:	Mr A Gough (Clerk)

1. PUBLIC SESSION
	No members of the public attended.  

1. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
            No apologies were received. 

1. DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS & DISPENSATION 	REQUESTS
	None

1. VEHICLE ACTIVATED SIGNS  
  The Chair had circulated an email regarding the Vehicle Activated Signs that had been proposed for the Ironbridge Road. The suggestion was that the Neighbourhood Fund could be used to purchase an extra sign to augment those being funded by Harworth (the developers at Ironbridge Power Station) The Neighbourhood Fund would be a contribution to Shropshire Council to enable it to purchase the signs. The amount available is  £4,732.99 which should be enough to cover the cost of a sign. Cllr. P Davies proposed that the fund be used and this was seconded by Cllr. Sherwood. It was RESOLVED that the fund be used. If it transpires that the amount of funding available does not cover the cost of the signs the Council agreed to call a further meeting in order to discuss any further outlay.  
  
1. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
4. PLANNING APPLICATION
There were no objections to a planning application Reference: 23/01181/FUL.

4. FIREWORKS AT WROXETER HOTEL
           There was a firework display at the hotel and several people had complained about the noise. The hotel had notified local residents that a single firework would be let off, but it turned out that there was a continuous stream of fireworks. The specific concerns that were raised was the substantial distress the fireworks caused to domestic pets and farm animal livestock, and young children being woken and the lack of advance warning.

            In future the hotel management has agreed to try and stop fireworks being used, or if that is not possible, that they will contact local residents well in advance of the event. On a more positive note one of the local residents has said that the issue of noise from the hotel discos had (with just a couple of exceptions) been well managed in recent times and the longstanding arrangement that had been put in place with the resident DJ had been working well.

       The meeting was declared closed at 8.05pm.

       
        Signed (Chairman):……………………………………………………	Date:……………



